
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Welcome back to Term 3. Despite the weather not being the best over the last week, I hope everyone had a great 
holiday and spent some quality time together as a family. This term has started with a busy two weeks with Parent 
Interviews and our annual Open Night (for 2019 prospective students and parents). Things donôt slow down this 
term, with a number of big events including the school production, Japan Trip, and Sports Camp in Matamata. I look 
forward to seeing the many student successes over the next term.   
 

Possible industrial action 
Many of you will be aware from the media that the NZEI (Primary teachers and principal union) are currently       
negotiating with the government around teacher and principal collective employment agreements. NZEI (New    
Zealand Educational Institute) members have voted to strike.  The GIS Board of Trustees are meeting on Monday, 6 
August, and will make an announcement about how this will affect the school on this day.   Teachers are striking for 
better pay, a more reasonable workload, and better conditions for your children (such as increased learning support 
funding and resourcing). Thank you for supporting better conditions in education -  both at GIS and across New 
Zealand. 
 

Parent Interviews Evening 
It was nice to see many of you at our parent interviews in the first week of term.  As a school we are always striving 
to get parents involved with their childôs learning and visiting the school regularly is one way. Another way is      
discussing learning at home. Students have set new goals for Term 3 based on their reports and also the parent 
interview feedback. Please ask your child what their learning goals are for the rest of 2018 and how you can help 
them at home. 
 

Community Surveys 
At Glenfield Intermediate, we are always trying to improve and make sure we meet the needs of our local          
community. This survey is around parent interviews and we ask if you could take a few minutes to complete a    
survey based around a variety of questions. This information will be used to plan our parent interviews in the future. 
The link to the survey is:  Learning Conversations 
 

Also thank you to those parents who completed the Maths survey last term, if you have not completed the survey 
and wish to do so, the link to the survey is    Community Engagement Survey 
 

Enrolments for 2018 
Term 3 is our busy term for working with the local community to get our Year 6 students enrolled at GIS. If you have 
another child, or know of neighbours that have children that may attend GIS next year, please check this newsletter 
or the school website for enrolment details. Alternatively please contact the school office for information. It is hoped 
all enrolments for 2019 will be received by the end of Term 3. This deadline is important to ensure we can plan for 
2019 accordingly. 
 
Road safety 
Student safety is an issue that we take very seriously, and there are some unsafe behaviours occurring around the 
school gate at drop off and pick up time. There are two key issues that need to be addressed by the community to 
ensure the safety of all our students. 
 

мΦ There is to be NO stopping or parking on yellow lines. 
2. NO cars are allowed inside the school grounds to drop off or pick up a student. Please drop off and pick 

up outside the school grounds.                              

Continued over 
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GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 
 
At GIS we value: 

§ Respect 

§ Responsibility 

§ Relationships 

§ Resilience 

моу /ƘƛǾŀƭǊȅ wƻŀŘΣ DƭŜƴŬŜƭŘΣ !ǳŎƪƭŀƴŘ лснфΣ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ 

tƘƻƴŜΥ лф пппсрун   9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎϪƎƭŜƴŬŜƭŘƛƴǘΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 

hŶŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎτуŀƳ-оΦолǇƳ 

±ƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ hƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦƎƭŜƴŬŜƭŘƛƴǘΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 
Cƻƭƭƻǿ DƭŜƴŬŜƭŘ LƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ  κ ¢ǿƛǧŜǊτDƭŜƴŬŜƭŘLƴǘbȊ κ CƭŜȄƛ.ǳȊȊ 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 5ŀǘŜΥ   о !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлму                                    LǎǎǳŜ мм 
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нлму ¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 5ŀǘŜǎ 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ с !ǳƎǳǎǘ сΦмрǇƳ 
.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜΩǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ т !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ƻǳǊǎ 

фΦолŀƳΣ ммΦолŀƳΣ нǇƳ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ мп !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ƻǳǊǎ 

фΦолŀƳΣ ммΦолŀƳΣ нǇƳ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ мп !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
L/!{ aŀǘƘǎ 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мт !ǳƎǳǎǘ фŀƳ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ нм !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ƻǳǊǎ 

фΦолŀƳΣ ммΦолŀƳΣ нǇƳ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ нн !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
сΦолǇƳ - тΦолǇƳ 
aŀǘƘǎ Iǳƛ 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeceQObKgC-x0QEkqkCoUe5n4pvRrX-P7gIycT9708mpMR0eg/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1by6EJ9MH97MN_m_E8zrPMeza1PO7usoRKSxe12hcKvY/viewform?ts=5b3191b1&edit_requested=true
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Year 8 student visit to Glenfield College 

On Friday 27th July all our Year 8 students visited Glenfield College for the day to experience what a day at college is all about. The students had an 
amazing day and came back to GIS with a real buzz about starting high school. A special thank you to Mr McKinley (Principal) and his team at       
Glenfield College. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Celebrating student success and progress 
Each Wednesday I ask teachers to send me students from their class that have produced a piece of great work, achieved success, or simply just been 
working incredibly hard. I enjoy discussing learning with this group of students when they shared their work with me. They are always very proud of 
their achievements. 
 

Congratulations to these students who were on the Principals Honour Roll for outstanding effort and achievement in class.    
 

  Jahmaine G-Y, Rm 1   Rahoroi R, Rm 8   Isabella W, Rm 11 
  Michelle M, Rm 11   Cayley M, Rm 9   Jordyn T, Rm 9  
  Sue P, Rm 9    Antonio Y, Rm 9   Darrien C, Rm 6 
  Mary F, Rm 4    Arsie L, Rm 4    Heather L, Rm 6 
  Ty S, Rm 5    Rico M, Rm 6    Haydn B, Rm 2     
   

At the school assembly, teachers nominate students to receive a Principal's Award based around our school  values.  Congratulations to the following 
students who received a Class Award at the end of term assembly 
 

    Jayden E, Rm4   Dahamdee W, Rm4   Isabella W, Rm 5    
    Michelle M, Rm 5   Yasmine A, Rm 6   Keenan S, Rm 6 
    Cassandra A, Rm 7   Jay S, Rm7    Jordyn T, Rm 9  
    Simon Z, Rm 9   Damien C-H, Rm 11   Mohamed B, Rm11  
    Erin O , Rm 12   Rhiane S, Rm 12   Ashton M, Rm 13 
    William A, Rm 13   Callum O-H, Rm 35   Billy E, Rm 35  
    William G, Rm 36   Owen P, Rm 36   Jaxon W, Rm 37 
    Charlie F, Rm 37   Vienna L, Performing Arts  Beatrice D J, Performing Arts  
   Tonga P, Performing Arts          Harmony G W, Performing Arts Cayley M, Materials Technology 
   Mohamed B, Materials Technology Leiah D, Materials Technology  Leah T, Materials Technology  
           Darrien C, Materials Technology  Leanne S, Food Technology  Robert M, Food Technology 
           Emma H, Food Technology  Hiba M R, Food Technology  Gabriella R, Visual Art 
           Uyanga B, Visual Art   Lana I, Visual Art   Heather L, Visual Art 
           Karah A, Learning Hub   Sophia A, Learning Hub 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 

tǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ DƭŜƴŬŜƭŘ LƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
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PTA Fundraising Cake Days 2018 

 
     

Term 3  
 

Week 5 - Thursday, 23 August - Room 9 
Week 8 - Thursday, 13 September - Room 5  

Upcoming 2019 Transition Dates  
 

School Tours 
(Parents and any students who want to have a look  

around GIS are welcome to come for a tour, ring the School Office to 
book one of the following date/time) 

 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 
 

Tuesday, 7 August 
Tuesday, 14 August 
Tuesday, 21 August 

 
********************* 
2019 Enrolments 

 
Parents can enrol at the GIS school office at any time during 

the school day (8.30am-3.30pm). 
 

Enrolment evenings -  
 

Tuesday, 11 September - 5.30pm - 6.30pm 
 

Thursday, 13 September - 5.30pm - 6.30pm 
 

Enrolments to be completed by 28 September  

(NB: No fees due until 2019)Φ 

Contact Details 

If you have recently changed address, your phone number, e-mail       
address, or any other contact details, please e-mail the school office                      
enquiries@glenfieldint.school.nz)  and update us with any changes.  
 
Our main of communication to parents is via e-mail so please let the office 
know ASAP if your e-mail address has changed.  Please also ensure that 
you have provided us with your current contact phone numbers so that we 
are able to contact you in the case of an emergency. 
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²Ŝ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǝƴǎ ƻŦ  Ǉŀƛƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ǎŎŜƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ   
tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǝƴǎ ƻŦ ǳǎŀōƭŜ ǇŀƛƴǘΣ ƴƻǘ ŘǊƛŜŘ ǳǇΣ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 
ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎǇƻǎŜ ƻũΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘǊƻǇ ƻũ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ уΦолŀƳ ŀƴŘ оΦолǇƳΦ  /ƻƭƻǳǊ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ 
ƳŀǧŜǊΦ  


